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From the Desk of DG Lion Tom Polk 
 

A man was driving out in the country and came across an old barn that was covered with bullseye 

targets.  He looked and saw that everyone had a hole dead center of the circles.  He was so im-

pressed he went to the house up the road.  A young boy came to the door and the man asked “Do 

you know who shot all of the bullseyes on the barn down the road?”  “Sure” the young man replied 

“I did all of them”.  “Well that’s the best shooting I have ever seen!” the man replied.  “Nah – them 

just hillbilly bullseyes” “Hillbilly bullseye? What’s a hillbilly bullseye?” the man asked.  The boy re-

plies “Them the easiest to shoot! – You just shoot the side of the barn and then go draw circles 

around the hole! 

In the July 2017 newsletter I asked you “what is your moon?” and talked about John F. Kennedy’s 

challenge to the nation to reach the moon before the end of the decade.  We are now a little more 

than half way thru the Lions year.  So, are you shooting for the moon or are you shooting “hillbilly 

bullseyes” – doing the same thing and not really trying anything.  Kennedy’s challenge to “go to the 

moon” was not a small challenge.  It had never been done and the US was behind in the “space 

race” – but the United States accomplished the task.   

As Lions Clubs, we need to not give up.  We need to be challenging ourselves and to try new things.  

We need to explore new ideas, new programs, new methods and things that don’t necessarily make 

us comfortable.  Kennedy said it best – “we do these things not because they are easy but because 

they are hard”.  We need to choose to undertake the mission to improve and expand our clubs.  Not 

looking to others but to each of our members to do what is needed to get to the goal.   

We need to tell our communities what we do and then ask them to join us to help. 

 

We need to serve with a purpose. 

 

  



Mentone Lions Club 

Chartered  3/31/1933 

Dictionary Project 

Lion Howard reported at the District Meeting on January 27th that the District has reported handing 

out 3981 dictionaries.  The Peru Club reported that they handed out English/Spanish Dictionaries at the 

request of teachers.  These dictionaries are available from The Dictionary Project as well.  Only 24 clubs 

have reported their numbers to Lion Howard.  Please  send an email or call Lion Howard with your 

club’s report. Lion Howard Heines encourages all clubs to participate in this project.   

 

Lion Howard Heines 

65204 US 31, Lakeville,  IN 46536 

574-784-8666 

ghh8666@outlook.com 

The Mentone Lions Club was chartered on March 31, 1933.  It is celebrating it’s 85th year next 
month.   The Mentone Lions Club main fundraiser is their Sausage Sales.   With the profits of the 
Sausage Sale, the Mentone provides eye glasses to those in need, flags at the cemetery, dictionaries 
for the local school, food items for the local food pantry, and provides scholarships for Camp  Mol-
lenhour Summer Camp.  The Club members sponsor blood drives, assists with community needs as 
they arise.  
 
Although the club is small in numbers, it continues to meet the Mentone Community needs.  They 
continue to serve with a purpose.  







 

 

 

 

 



1st Vice Gov. Jim Reeve 

As an incoming Governor they are putting me through lots of training so I’ll be ready to take the reins 

once they are handed to me.  Membership is always part of every training session I attend. But I want to 

talk about a very important thing, even though membership is important there’s ne another thing just as 

important and that’s pediatric cancer.  

Cancer has touched many lives in our Lion family. But one out of every five children develops some form 

of cancer. If you as a Lion had the power to destroy cancer would you do it? I would venture to say the 

answer is yes. We can raise thousands of dollars to build much needed dog kennels, put books in the 

hands of children to give them the power of reading and what if we were to raise money for research to 

destroy cancer forever how much money would we need? I will be setting a goal for our district and will 

be asking you as a Lion and your clubs to step up to the plate and help  me destroy cancer through re-

search. Researchers can’t do this alone, but as Lions with hearts, we can do our part to help. If your club 

had a fundraiser and asked your community to stop cancer how would they respond? Together we can 

attack this terrible disease and see it raise a white flag and surrender. So as Lions Get On Board, roll up 

our sleeves, and go to war to fight cancer. 



            From the Desk of 

                 Cabinet Secretary PDG Ann Haffner 

               District Convention Voting 
 

The following candidates’ intent to run and letters of endorsement from their clubs were filed with District Nomina-
tions and Elections Chairperson Lion Ann Kalman by the Third District Meeting deadline, announced and introduced 
by her at that meeting in Denver January 27, and will be voted on at our District Convention March 10, 2018 at the 
Honeywell Center in Wabash, Indiana. 
 

District Governor—1st VDG Jim Reeve, Lake City Lions Club 

First Vice District Governor— 2nd VDG Mary Klempay, Lydick Lions Club 

Second Vice District Governor—Lion Brian Thomas, Elkhart Lions Club 

Trustees:  

     Lions Cancer Control Fund of Indiana, Inc.—PDG Paul Russell 

     Vision First, Indiana Lions Eye Bank, Inc.—  

     Indiana Lions for Leader Dog, Inc.—PDG Jeri Seely, Milford Lions Club 

     Indiana Lions Speech and Hearing, Inc.— 2nd VDG Mary Klempay, Lydick Lions Club 

     Indiana Lions for the Indiana School for the Blind & Visually Impaired, Inc.—Lion Kim Polk,      

              LaFontaine Lions Club 

     Indiana Lions Foundation and State Office Holding Corp.—Lion Marlyn Fast, Dunlap Lions Club 
 

No nominations will be allowed from the floor at the convention for the above positions unless a current candidate 
withdraws his/her name.  
 

No candidacy was filed for the 3 year term as Trustee for Vision First, Indiana Lions Eye Bank, Inc. beginning July 1, 
2018.  Any Lion in good standing in a club in good standing in the district wishing to run for this position should 
come to the District Convention with his/her letter of intent and club’s letter of endorsement and a Lion who will 
place his/her name in nomination at the convention in Wabash March 10.  
 

No amendments to our District 25-G Constitution and By-Laws will be voted on at this convention.    
 

In order to be certified as a delegate or alternate your club’s dues must be received in their entirety by Lions Clubs 
International and me or CT Ron Guth by February 23, 2018, 15 days prior to the convention.  This rule went into 
effect July 1, 2016.   
 

Each chartered club in good standing with Lions Clubs International and the District and State shall be entitled to 
one (1) delegate and one (1) alternate for each ten (10) members, or major fraction thereof, who have been en-
rolled for at least one year and a day in the club as shown by the records of the international office on the first day 
of the month last preceding that month during which the convention is held. The major fraction shall be five (5) or 
more members.  This does not mean that a brand new member in good standing cannot vote.  Bring that new mem-
ber with you and have him/her register as a delegate or alternate and have a voice in the future of our district.  In 
addition, the District Governor and each Past District Governor who is a member in good standing of a club in good 
standing in District 25-G has one vote independent of his/her club’s delegate quota.  A list will be sent from LCI to 
DG Tom early in February with the number of delegates eligible for each club. If you wish to know that number 
please call or e-mail me at 574-457-3054 or ann_haffner@yahoo.com.  If your club will have more than the number 
of delegates you are entitled to in attendance at the convention, please call or e-mail me the names of members 
who will serve as your delegates and alternates.  If I don’t have that list I will certify the first ones to arrive.   

mailto:ann_haffner@yahoo.com




Richvalley Lions Club completes their first year 

as a donation site for the American Red Cross. 

On Dec. 20, 2017 the Richvalley Lions Club held their 6th blood drive for the American Red Cross.  
What started out as potentially a one-time blood drive has turned into an ongoing event that is held 
every other month in the Richvalley Community Building.  Our original goal was to collect 40 units and 
we fell a little short, only collecting 38.  However, with the subsequent collection events that were held, 
we have driven the total units collected for the year up to 259.  With that many units, the Red Cross 
would have been able to help 777 people that were otherwise having a very bad day and many of those 
units could have been a contributing factor in saving several lives. 

We want to thank all the donors who take the time to come to Richvalley to make their life sav-
ing donations.  A special thank you goes out to the congregation of the Richvalley United Methodist 
Church who are always a tremendous support at our blood drives by giving of their time, baked goods 
and blood donations. 

We would like to invite anyone, who isn’t already donating regularly somewhere else, to join us 
at our next blood drive on February 21, 2018.  The event hours are from 2pm thru 7pm.  To make an ap-
pointment or for any other information, please call Doug Simons at 260-571-5514   

Seven Dunlap Lions attended the 25G District Meeting . 
DG Tom left the meeting with lighter pockets after 

Tail Twister Assistant Lion Howard Heines fined DG 

Tom for a number of infractions! 



District Project—Little Free Library 

 

Information about how your club can place a Little Free Library can be found on the web at: 

www.littlefreelibrary.org.  You may also contact DG Tom Polk or speak to 25G Reading Action 

Committee Chairperson: 

Mary Butler-Knight 

mariebk48@gmail.com or 317-490-5286 

 

Let DG Tom know if you are placing a Little Free Library.  If you have a library, send a picture to:  

tomkimpolk@embarqmail.com so we can feature them in upcoming newsletters and they can be 

included in the District Little Free Library Collage.  

Little Free Library in Grass Creek, outside of the Fire Sta-

tion.  It hosted by the Grass Creek Lions Club and the 

Fulton County Library.  It has been in place since 2017.  It 

will well used by the community 



District 25G Welcomes  New Members—1/1/2018—1/29/2018 

Akron 

 Blaine Conley 

 

Argos 

 Debi Scott 

 

Dunlap 

 Lyle Gaff 

 Terri Gaff 

 

Greene Township 

 Terry Heckman 

  

North Webster 

 Byron Kaiser 

 

 

  

 

District 25G—Completion of  Service—1/1/2018—1/29/2018 

James Weschgel—A 27 year member of  the Clay-Granger  Club 

Ron York—A 32 Year Member of  the  Etna Green Club 

Larry Condon—A 9 Year Member of  the Mexico Club 

 

Membership Update 

District Website 

25 G District Website has a new address and a new look.  District Events 

are on the Website.   District Directory updates are available on the 

Website.  

Check it out at www.lions25g.com. 



DG Tom still has 4 clubs that have not scheduled their Official Dis-
trict Governor Visit.  DG Tom’s goal is to have these completed by 
the end of March.  If you have not scheduled your club’s visit, please 
look at your upcoming club meeting dates and contact him by phone 
(260) 571-5123 or email: tomkipolk@embarqmail.com to schedule his 
visit to your club. DG Tom may contact your club if he has a vacancy 

February 2018 
Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

    1 2 3 

4 5 6 7 8 9 10 

11 12 

Wakarusa Club 

Visit 

13 14 15 

Clay-Granger 

Club Visit 

16 17 

18 19 20 

Peru Club Visit 

21 

Mexico Club 

Visit 

22 23 24 

25 26 

Bristol Club 

Visit 

27 28    



25 G District Goals for 2017-2018 

 Focus on our clubs that have less than 15 members by helping them 

increase their membership to at least that level; 

 Support the placement of Little Free Libraries;  

 Have a positive membership growth; 

 All clubs to report their activities and membership every month.  

Newsletter Deadline is the 20th of each month.  Please submit articles and pictures to: 

 

Lion Kim Polk 

District 25G Newsletter Editor 

5378 E. 975 S., LaFontaine, IN 46940 

765-981-2605/260-571-6125 

tomkimpolk@embarqmail.com 

DG Tom Polk 

District 25G Lions 

5378 E 975 S 

LaFontaine, IN  46940 

Phone: 765-981-2605 

Cell: 260-571-5123 

E-mail: tomkimpolk@embarqmail.com 


